
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
REPORT TO:  Licensing Sub-Committee  
 
MEETING DATE:  10 January 2019  
 
BY:  Depute Chief Executive (Resources & People Services) 
 
SUBJECT:  Licensing of Caravan Parks for Permanent Residents 
  

 
 
1 PURPOSE 

1.1 To advise the Sub-Committee of the new scheme for the licensing of 
Residential Mobile Homes Sites and the recommended licence fee for 
such a licence.  

 
2 RECOMMENDATIONS 

2.1 That the Sub-Committee recognise and adopt the new scheme for the 
Licence for Residential Mobile Homes Sites introduced by the Housing 
(Scotland) Act 2014. 

2.2 That the Sub-Committee adopt the Model Standards for such licences as 
produced by Scottish Government as annexed to this report and agree 
that such standards should form the standard conditions for such a licence. 

2.3 That the Sub-Committee agree to fix the licence fee for the Residential 
Mobile Homes Site Licence at £600.00. 

2.4 That the Sub-Committee authorise the new licence to be used for all 
applications for renewal of existing site licences from 1 May 2019 and for 
any applications for a new licensed site from the date of adoption of the 
new scheme. 

 
3 BACKGROUND 

3.1 Part 5 of the Housing (Scotland) Act 2014 introduced a new licensing 
regime for residential mobile homes sites. The new regime actually took 
effect on 1 May 2017, but current licences issued under the previous 
legislation continue in effect until 1 May 2019 as there is a two year 
transition period. The new scheme relates to permanent residential sites 
and not to holiday/touring caravan sites. Part 5 inserts new provisions into 
the principal Act covering this area- the Caravan Sites & Control of 
Development Act 1960. 



 

 

3.2 The legislation states that a licence issued under this scheme will have a 
duration of five years. 

3.3 Scottish Government issued in December 2018 updated Model Standards 
for Residential Mobile Home Site Licences, which standards are 
appropriate to be incorporated as standard conditions for the new licensing 
scheme. 

3.4 As the transition period is coming to an end, the Council requires to ensure 
that it has systems in place to implement the new licensing regime 
introduced by the 2014 Act and to set an appropriate fee for the 
administration thereof. 

 
4 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

4.1 None. The new scheme is created by Statute and Local Authorities are 
responsible for the administration of licensing of such sites under the 
scheme. In that connection the Council requires to set an appropriate fee. 

 
5  INTEGRATED IMPACT ASSESSMENT 

5.1   The subject of this report does not affect the wellbeing of the community 
or have a significant impact on equality, the environment or economy. 

 
6 RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 

6.1 Financial – This is updating the existing licensing regime and creates an 
income stream with regard to the fee as agreed. 

6.2 Personnel  - None 

6.3 Other - None 

 

7 BACKGROUND PAPERS  

7.1 Housing (Scotland) Act 2014, Part 5 
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